UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

July 18, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
July 18, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick, Todd Chestnut; Sean Shultz, Solicitor, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes: Adam motioned to approve the June 20, 2017 Meeting minutes, Todd seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Adam motioned to approve the June 20, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Todd seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey, Steve Wiser, Elaine Mowery, and Bob Shively.
Elaine Mowery was present with an interest in possibly helping with the Mifflin Gym. She was informed that general housekeeping is what would be needed, such as stocking and cleaning.  Currently, it was being discussed as volunteer work.  The supervisors agreed that this would be re-visited at the next meeting.

Nuisance Hearing:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, conducted the hearing.  He shared 13 photos of the property, which showed minimal cleanup.  Todd said that there was very little cleanup since last meeting.  Adam made a motion that the property is in violation of the Nuisance Ordinance.  Heidi seconded, and the motion was accepted.
Correspondence:  A flyer was received regarding swimming pools and permits.  It was requested that the document be placed on the township website.
Old Business:

A. Dunlap-Mullin Planning Module – Todd motioned to approve contingent upon final approval from DEP.  Adam seconded, all were in favor.
B.  Mifflin Gym/John Sullivan – Todd spoke with John.  The supervisors are working on getting the current commitments for the gym from Mr. Sullivan.  Todd will be in touch with him again.  Adam suggested having a shared calendar between the townships in the future that would show any upcoming gym commitments.  It could be kept by the township secretaries so if calls are received, everyone will know what dates the facility is reserved and when it is available.  Adam also suggested that a document be created with the rules and regulations of the facility and be posted on the website.
C.  Annual Fair - Adam suggested that a formal agreement be drawn up by October 2017 for next year’s fair regarding the Fire Companies and the amounts needed.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz’s had nothing further.  He will not be in attendance at the August meeting.
Road Master Report:  Dale stated that the bills were received would be submitted for reimbursement under the grant.
Permit Report:  There were two new building permits.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively reported that WEMA made $900.00 at Fountain Fest, he was doing his PEMA closeout on last year’s snowstorm, and the new radio communication system with the Turnpike is up and running.  Now the County can communicate directly with the Turnpike. He also said that National Night Out will be August 1, 2017, however Newville’s will be later this year.  He said that if anyone would like to see any of the local bridge projects’ schedules that they can visit the website parapidbridges.com and simply click on the county they would like to see.
Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Adam seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Adam seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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